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Our Lady of  the Visitation Catholic Church  •  Shippensburg, Pennsylvania 

 
 

Saturday, January 8 
 5:00pm   Intentions of Chito Tagle & Family 
Sunday, January 9 
  8:00am   People of the Parish 
  11:00am  Intentions of Father John Doyle 
Tuesday, January 11 
8:30am   Intentions of the Fitzgerald Family 
Wednesday,  January 12 
6:30pm  Intentions of Signe Kelker 
Thursday, January 13 
8:30am   In Memory of Gertrude Shauer 
Friday,  January 14 
8:30am   In Memory of Gertrude Shauer 
Saturday, January 15 
 5:00pm     Intentions of Cardinal Gaudencio Rosales 
Sunday, January 16 
  8:00am   In Memory of Thayne Maurer 
  11:00am  People of the Parish 

 

 

 

Office Manager ...........................................  Tracy Plotner 

tplotner@hbgdiocese.org ............. (717) 532-2912; ext. 4 

Religious Education Coordinator .............. Jolene Cramm 

jcramm@hbgdiocese.org .............. (717) 532-2912; ext. 5 

Finance Chairperson ................................ Charlie Albright 

calbright@rocketmail.com     

Parish Council Chairperson ............................. Lyn Solder 

lyndasolder@gmail.com 

Ladies Auxiliary .......................................... Donna Bonitz 

ddbonitz@gmail.com ............................... (717) 860-4909 

Knights of Columbus ................................... Mike Connor 

mconnor2001@gmail.com ...................... (717) 530-5165 

Greeter Ministry ....................................... John Thornton 

johnnie7746@gmail.com ......................... (508) 868-5640 

Knights of Columbus & The Ladies Auxiliary 
 

The next KOC meeting will be Thursday, Janu-
ary 20th at 7pm in the parish hall.  For more information 
contact Mike Connor at mconnor2001@gmail.com or 717-
530-5165.  
 
The next Ladies Aux. meeting will be Tuesday, February 
1st at 7pm in the parish hall. This meeting will be a joint 
meeting with the Knights.  For more information regarding 
the Ladies Aux. contact Donna Bonitz at 717-860-4909 or 
ddbonitz@gmail.com.                                   

Weekend Masses 
Saturday…5:00 pm 
Sunday….8:00 am & 11:00 am 
 
Daily Mass 
Tuesday, Thursday & Friday…8:30 am 
Wednesday…………………….6:30 pm 
First Saturday of the Month… .9:00 am 

Reconciliation 
Saturdays……. 3:30 pm – 4:30 pm 
Wednesdays…….5:30 pm – 6:20 pm 
First Friday of the Month…….7:30 am – 8:20 am 
First Saturday of the Month…8:00 am – 8:45 am 
 
Adoration of the Most Blessed Sacrament 
First Friday of the Month…….7:30 am – 8:20 am 
 
Religious Education 
Sundays …….9:30 am – 10:45am 

We wish to thank everyone 
that participated in the An-
gel tree this year. The gift 
purchasers, gift sorters, and 
those that delivered the 
gifts. We are sure you made 

many children have a Merry Christmas.                        
Thanks also to Father Ben and Tracy for their help.  
 

Sincerely, Sue and Bob Kiley 
 

************************************* 
We also want to thank the Kiley family for their many 

years of dedication 
and organizing the 
Angel tree that has 
helped many local 
families in  need.   
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HOUND PACKS 
We have been doing very well 
supplying the soups. We pack 
130 bags each week but only 
when school is in session. Each 
bag gets 10 items and 2 of 

those items are soup each week. We pack the bags on 
Wednesday at 5:30 and it takes about 30 minutes. 
Please consider volunteering to help.   We pack at the 
warehouse that houses the Shoe Box Ministry on 
Marden Ave.   We will start again in January.  
Questions call Bobbi Staver 716-816-5309 

  
 
 
 
 
 

Diocesan Respect Life Mass 
 with Bishop Ronald W. Gainer 

Jan. 16, 2022 
9:30 a.m. 

Saint Margaret Mary Parish,  Harrisburg  
The Diocesan Respect Life Mass is celebrated every 
year to commemorate the lives lost to abortion since 
1973 and to pray for a culture of life in our nation, from 
conception to natural death.  All are welcome. Those in 
need of special accommodations, kindly RSVP to LKi-
ley@hbgdiocese.org or 717-657-4804, ext 322.  
Watch the Live Stream: www.stmmparish.org 

Please mark 

your calendars 

for Friday, Janu-

ary 21st, which 

is when the 

March for Life will be happening in Washington D.C. 

and when we will be having a few special events here 

at our parish on that day.  Our parish is not taking a big 

bus down to the 

March for Life this 

year, (even though 

we plan to do that in 

future years) but this 

year we will be having 

our morning Mass at 

8:30 am, followed by Adoration in the main church 

throughout the day until 5 pm that Friday evening.  We 

will also have the March for Life live-streamed in our 

social hall, and everyone is welcome to attend in order 

to watch the 

different 

speakers and 

the march it-

self 

begin.  The rally and speakers begin at noon, and the 

march begins at 1:00 pm, but you are more than wel-

come to come to our social hall before and after that to 

watch and or pray in the main church.  One of the best 

ways to move towards ending abortion is by discussing 

it and learning how to talk to others about it, which I am 

happy to help with throughout this day especially.    

God Bless you! 

This week we our special collection supports the Church in Central and 

Eastern Europe.  Your donation today helps restore the Church and build 

the future in more than 25 countries still struggling to recover from former 

communist rule.  

Funds from this collection supports reconstruction, education, formation, 

and poverty outreach. Please be generous to the collection today.  

For more information can be found at www.usccb.org/ccee. 


